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2022 is an important year for us at Grove 
Park. Our wonderful school was opened in  
1952 on a site formerly owned by London's 
St Thomas's Hospital.  We are still reminded 
of the link with St Thomas's Hospital by local 
street names, such as our own Nightingale 
Close. Not only did WE turn 70 this year, 
celebrating our first day as a primary school 
on Monday 7th January 1952, but one 
month later on Wednesday 6th February 
1952, Queen Elizabeth II succeeded King 
George VI to the British throne. This has generated lots of conversations with the children, thinking 
about how life was 70 years ago compared to today. Reflecting on differences always provides us with 
an opportunity to think of what has got better, but also maybe what we have left behind. During our 
assemblies at the start of this school year we looked at many photographs and items from the school 
archives. We were amazed by the fact that there were no computers and that lots of the classrooms 

were painted red at one point! A log book 
from the 1970s was intriguing and we felt 
quite emotional hearing a letter from one 
of the very first children to be in           
Reception Class. Despite being in their 80s 
when they wrote the letter, the ex-pupil 
remembered clearly the excitement     
waiting in the playground for the Grove 
Park doors to open for the very first time! 

Class and School Council discussed how 
to mark such an important occasion and 
what better way to celebrate than               

A PARTY with bunting and balloons, a celebrity guest, a time capsule and a plaque, all of which are in 
the diary for Thursday 30th June.  

We would like to thank Terence, one of our parents, for providing us with some photographs from the 
street party held on St Thomasõs Road. Terence told us that òUnfortunately, I don't know much about 
the photoõs or the people in them. I believe the date would have been 2nd June 1953 (although                  
apparently it rained that day) as she was proclaimed as Queen in 1952 but the coronation and street 
parties for the new Queen happened the year later (I think)éé I think they are an amazing piece of local 
social history, especially as many of these     
children would have been the first students in 
the schooléé The houses hadn't long been built 
by the Labour government, same time as the 
Royal Festival Hall and Grove Park Primary 
School. The houses look like they hadn't yet 
been painted and building materials would 
have still been hard to find.ó  

What a great piece of history. Do you           
recognise the houses on St Thomasõs Road??? 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
¶ Monday 6th June - Return to School  
¶ Wednesday 8th June - Class Photos 
¶ Monday 13th June - EYFS & KS1 Sports Day @ Chiswick School 
¶ Tuesday 14th June - KS2 Sports Day @ Chiswick School 
¶ Thursday 30th June - Dolsb M^oh$p 4-qe >kkfsbop^ov # Nrbbk$p Gr_fibb @bib_o^qflkp  
¶ Saturday 9th July - PTA Summer Fair 
¶ Wednesday 20th July - End of Term -13.30pm finish  
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Grove Park in Black & White! 
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We were blown away by how successful our Autumn term Book 
Fair was. With your help we managed to raise a humongous £800 
for the school, just from your Book Fair purchases! This fundraising 
has allowed us to purchase brand new books for each class reading 
corner. We have chosen a range of picture story books and chapter 
novels, which all reflect our 
ongoing commitment to a 
diverse curriculum. All of 
the books have been written 

by authors of different cultural backgrounds and/or explore 
themes of celebration, empowerment and diversity. Thank you to 
all who purchased books at the fair and helped us raise this                
incredible amount. The children have already picked their             
favourites! 
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Year 1 Beech were very excited when we received a 
letter from the GP fairies explaining that they needed 
somewhere to stay for the weekend. Year 1 worked 
hard in teams to create beautiful fairy homes, and 
some even had a swimming pool. It was time for a hot 
chocolate after all our hard work! We waited eagerly 
to see if the fairies had visited on Monday and found 
glitter on the flooré did the fairies pay GP a visit???? 

I See Me! 

Riding High 

Something Magical Came To Forest Schoolé 

This week ten children from Year 4 went to Duke Meadows Tennis club to take part in the Hounslow 
Tennis Festival. This has been an eagerly anticipated competition as they have been on hold due to 
Covid for so many years. The team were accompanied by Mr Rick and Miss Magda and the excitement 
was palpable. After a quick warm up the           
tournament started;  i t  consisted of            
playing mixed doubles through 20 rounds.  
Would you believe that during the 20 rounds 
the team was able to achieve a total score of 

265 points ! Achieving this 
score meant that our ten   
superstars finished in 3rd 
place out of 50 schools in 
the Borough.                
Congratulations Team GP! 

Hitting Heights! 


